








Office of the City Auditor 
 

21st Floor, City Hall 
414 East 12th Street (816) 513-3300 

Kansas City, Missouri 64106 Fax: (816) 513-3305 
 

 

October 24, 2024 

 

Teresa Neumeier, CIA 

Director of Internal Audit 

City of Fort Wayne, Indiana 
 
Stacey Linch, CIA, CISA, CFE, PCI ISA, CRMA 

Deputy City Auditor 

City of Phoenix, Arizona 

 

Dear Ms. Neumeier and Ms. Linch, 

 

Thank you for conducting the required external quality control review of the Office of the City Auditor, 

City of Kansas City, Missouri, for the period September 1, 2021, through August 31, 2024. 

 

I am pleased the review team concluded that the City Auditor’s Office complies with Government 

Auditing Standards.  We have devoted a great deal of effort to developing and implementing an 

internal quality control system to help us achieve this goal.  I appreciate your positive comments on 

the review team’s overall impression of the office and your written comment noting we excel in our 

leadership approach to quality to ensure we conduct quality audit work. 

 

Regarding the annual quality monitoring report finding.  Under our policy, audit managers conduct the 

annual quality monitoring review by reviewing a sample of audits managed by the other audit 

manager.  During the last three fiscal years as well as the peer review period, one of our two audit 

manager positions was vacant for about half of that time.  This affected our ability to conduct annual 

quality monitoring and we decided to conduct a single quality monitoring review covering a sample of 

audits issued between September 2021 and December 2023.  Given our robust overall quality 

management processes I do not believe there was any impact on the quality of our audits.  Both audit 

manager positions are now filled, and we plan to perform quality monitoring annually. 

 

We will consider your suggestions to incorporate additional documentation into our audit planning 

processes to enhance how we demonstrate adherence to the Government Auditing Standards. 

 

We appreciate you taking the time away from your other responsibilities to conduct our peer review 

and the thoroughness and professionalism with which you conducted the review.  We also appreciate 

Trevor Williams’ efforts coordinating our peer review and putting together such a good team. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 816-513-3303. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Douglas Jones, CGAP, CIA, CRMA 

City Auditor 

 

cc:  Trevor Williams, Chief Audit Executive, Florida International University 


